SLMC General Meeting

February 17, 2014
Called to order at 7 p.m.

Prayer before meals: Nat Chavez

Recessed for dinner

Reconvened 7:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: Joe Cunningham

Welcome guests: Robert Cantu from Councilman Cris Medina’s office, Ed DiArcos, Rick De Leon, John Lerma, Pedro Reyes, Jose Santiago “Jim” Lopez

Memorial: Bill Groff and Don Modrick recognized. Empty chairs with blazers and crests were placed in front of the podium.

Birthdays: Jerry Schneider is senior member at 78 years. Steve Garza is junior member.

Congratulations to members: Mr. Ruiz from Cha Cha’s restaurant, named best facial hair in the country by Whal shavers. Charlie Rockwood has been recognized by the UT Health Science Center for his work in medicine, posed with his numerous books in the new ad campaign (see San Antonio Magazine).

Kitchen crew: Manuel Ibarra leading. Rudy Martinez, Robert Camacho, Sean Silvas, Guillermo Wolff, Eric Johnson, Luis Hernandez, Juan Huerta, Bob Trevino

Minutes: Accepted as presented

Treasurer: A printed report was provided and accepted as presented.

Correspondence: Summarized

Chaplain: March 5 is Ash Wednesday. We’ll have a Stations of the Cross request coming; should have the specific date by next meeting.

Inventory: Supporting pit cleaning, sausage making, bought knives for WGD, having a box made for the knives. Preparing to do an inventory of existing supplies to see what we need, so we don’t over-buy.

Procurement: Sysco ordering for WGD is coming up. Kitchen teams being prepared. We’re looking for a place to buy 15” tires for pits; we welcome any input from the club. Terry Sparrow needs to know so we can prep.

WGD Sausage Update: Ike offers thanks for al the help. The sausage crew turned out 480 lbs. of sausage for WGD. Thank-you to Larry Dreyer and Russell Phillips stepping up, as Rico cares for his father.

Christian Services: Wallie reports, member Bill Cooper had a biopsy, which revealed bladder cancer. Roland DeWinnie is in the hospital, but should be coming home. Charlie Eckart is on Hospice care. Bill Groff died this morning, 11:25 a.m. Rosary is tomorrow at 7 p.m. The club will present a decade of the rosary. Club formal attire requested. Mass and burial start 10 a.m., Wednesday, at St. Luke’s. We received a letter from the Modrick family, thanking us for our prayers on Don’s death. Joe Pina’s son was burned at work.

Communications: Bill Groff was the only member to buy an ad in the WGD program. Please patronize our advertisers. This will be the 40th anniversary edition of the guide.

Entertainment: Working on March 15 Talons game. Manuel will get the tickets. One of the guys from KISS bought the team the Talons are playing, and the band is coming. We can get $25 tickets at $15. Need 15 people to make the group rate. Commit by March 1. Manuel is point of contact. We probably won’t be able to tailgate for this one.

Benevolence: One out-of-cycle request for the school’s casino night, which we authorized $300. After Wild Game Dinner and processing the financial information, we’ll open the next request cycle.

Wild Game Dinner: Don Obrien reports, 11 days. Volunteer sign-ups underway. We need cooks for quail and sausage, bar workers, raffle ticket sales, security, pits, meat cutters and other jobs.

Clarification: Big Buck tickets – Joey Groff reminded club members exactly what we do for the Big Bucks raffle. We sell only 550 tickets. Last drawing of the night. $10,500 in prizes, with $5,000 being the top prize. $50 per ticket., which can be split by percentages. Sellers get a prize as well, $100 commission on the winning ticket. Need not be present to win. Our philosophy is to sell out Big Bucks before the night of the event, so patrons can spend their money on other things. There are 200 checked out, 50 sold. The prizes are given out in pre-paid debit cards. By law, no cash can be awarded.

Gerlach Auctions: We invested $3,000 for scholarships and acquired 5 pigs. The auction raised an estimated $705k.

Committee chairmen meeting tomorrow for food prep, Wednesday for administrative side. Meetings are 6:30 p.m. in one of the parish center rooms. Chairmen, report your last-minute concerns.

First Friday of the month is usually early dismissal for the school, but because of the way the calendar falls, the last Friday of February falls before WGD. Matt is working with the principal. We’re looking at 1 p.m. access to the cafeteria, noon to the gym.

Manuel is setting up volunteer parking at the Summit. Remember, we have to accommodate the 5:30 p.m. mass.

Wristbands: We need about 300 total, will hand out Friday p.m. and Saturday a.m.

Co-chars are Russell (for any cooking/outside matters) and Matt (for any administrative/inside matters)

Doors open at 4:30 p.m.

Rick and Augie have a new idea: a card raffle for the workers. Usually, workers don’t get a chance at the card raffle the day of the event, since it sells out so quickly. If you volunteer and are on a sign-up roster, you’re eligible. $20 per card. 21+ to participate. This is not part of the WGD, it’s before. Write name and contact on the card and return it. We’ll draw from there. Claim the firearm at Academy. The drawing will be announced at Friday prep.

Sam Noriega is recruiting kitchen help. 3:30 p.m. Saturday is the volunteer meal. Report time is 3 p.m. David noted, it’s not Lent yet; thoughts on the meal? Sam thinks fish anyway; it’s what we usually do.

Joe asked if we could use credit card on raffle ticket purchases. Yes, Joey’s got the credit card machine. We don’t have an ATM that night either. Joey can process cash requests.

Friday, we start at 1 p.m. Storage facility meeting at 9 a.m. Saturday, we can access the property at 8 a.m.

New business: The nominating committee will be convened next month. Any interest in office, speak with a committee member.

Mat Mora mentioned, we have an auction item remaining from Christmas Dinner Dance. Bidding on this item (Cowboys memorabilia) starts at $180.

Membership report: (Delayed from earlier) 272 members, 4 new, 47 lifetime, 44 unpaid. Apparel: WGD shirts are in. If you didn’t order, we have a minimal supply. $30 per shirt. Plenty of caps and accessories. We can pull polos and tees if you need them.

Announcements: James Benavides mentioned that the Institute of Texan Cultures where he works is now hosting a free Second Sunday every month. Great opportunity to check out exhibits and programming.

Raffle: Last month, we made $550 and we tied this month – that’s our all-time high. 11 tickets tonight.

1 George Walling

1 Tony Paniagua

1 Mark Resendez

2 Amadeo Ortiz and Jerry Garza

2 Mike Raign and Joe Pina

2 James Benavides and Tony Paniagua

3 Tony Paniagua, Frank Garza and Ralf Meneses

3 Rico Silvas, Steve Garza and Manuel Cosmea

3 Rudy T, Larry Ridder and Amadeo Ortiz

3 Mike Rivas, Dr. Quante, Don Obrien

3 Orlando Garcia, Larry Guinn, Jerry Garza

Motion to adjourn: Loren Brown

Second: Tony Paniagua

Prayer: Nat Chavez

Adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Addendum: Correspondence

Texas Comptroller of Public Accounts -  BevCorp tax documents – Greg

Frost Bank – Treasurer’s Account Statement – Greg

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement - Larry

Frost Bank – Procurement Account Statement - Rico

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement - Larry

Frost Bank – Treasurer’s Account Statement - Greg

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement - Larry

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement - Larry

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement - Larry

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement - Larry

Daughters of Charity Services – Newsletter – Ralf

Assumption Seminary – Invitation to chapel rededication - Everett

Gerlach Auction Thank-yous: 49 – Rico

